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TO BE READ IN ALL ODD FELLOW LODGES: 

GRAND MASTER’S LETTER 

Dear Brothers and Sisters, 

In my communication with you this month, Lets 
look at how our communication has changed over 
the years.  Some of our members might remember 
not having a phone in their house when they were 
young. Other might remember having their phone num-
ber being 3 longs and a short. Still others will remember 
having one phone with a rotary dial for every one to use.  
Then we get to the youngest members in our lodges and 
it is hard for them to remember anything other than a 
cell phone.  Then there is the text messaging that is go-
ing on these days with all the abbreviations being used 

for example (Txt, LOL, ROFL). Newest thing is the emoji. For those who are unaware that is 
the little image the younger generation is using instead of abbreviations or words. Some ex-

amples of this are ( ❤ Red Heart,   Fire,   Smiling Face with Smiling Eyes,   Face with Tears of Joy) just 
to name a few. 
The biggest thing to remember is know who you are communicating with so what you say is understood.  I 
have felt at one time or another like I am trying to hold the younger generation back while trying to pull the 
older generation up and getting everyone on the same page in communications.   I am not one that uses 
emoji’s much at all myself. If someone sends me an emoji, they might get a what does that mean.   
If you post something on Facebook and not everyone that you wanted to receive it are on Facebook, did all 
get the message? No.  
Let’s all work together in our communication to make sure everyone that is receiving the message, is getting 
and understanding it. 
August 15-18 is Sovereign Grand Lodge Sessions and some of the Grand Lodge Officers will be in Winston-
Salem North Carolina. If you need one of us, be prepared for a delay in our response.  The Sovereign Repre-
sentatives will be giving a report on what happened at Sovereign in a month or two.  Then you will know 
what happened there. 
 
 
Bye, for now, until my next communication letter. 
 
In F, L, T, 
Jeffery Jones 
Grand Master 
Grand Lodge of WI 
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GRAND SECRETARY’S LETTER 

Dear Brothers and Sisters, 

 
Some of us attended the Sovereign Grand Lodge Ses-
sions in Winston-Salem, NC, this month.  It is a busy 
time for our Grand Representatives and Grand Secre-
tary.  We have many meetings to attend at session 
and they keep us busy for the week.  I will have more 
next month on any awards that we may have re-
ceived and other things of interest that took place at the Sovereign Grand Lodge 
level that will impact Wisconsin.  Our Grand Representatives will have a report in 

the paper in the next 2 months. 
 
August is now upon us.   A lot of lodges do not meet in the sum-
mer because of vacations. This means that we should be looking 
ahead to our fall meetings and what we can do to help our com-
munities.  Some lodges do brat sales, etc., all summer to help 
their communities by raising funds for various projects.  This is a 
great way to get our name out in front of our communities and 
maybe get new members.  One never knows what will spark 
someone into joining our Order.  We must continue to strive for 

new members to keep our Order alive. 
 
Remember, if your lodge is doing a fundraiser of any kind, please let us know and 
we will get it in the paper so that others from around the state can attend if they 
are in the area.  It is always nice to go to other cities and support the efforts of a 
lodge.  Try to let us know by the first of the month so we can get it in the paper.  
Also, if you need posters printed for your fundraiser, let us know and we can print 
them for you so you can save money and have more for your project. 
 
Your lodge Representative received  raffle tickets at Grand Lodge to sell for the Cal-
endar Raffle that starts on November 1 and ends on January 31, 2023.  Please check 
with them to get raffle tickets to sell or to buy for yourself.  This has been a great 
fundraiser for our Scholarship fund and our Museum in Mineral Point.   
 
Until next time, 
In Friendship, Love and Truth, 
Joyce Proulx, Grand Secretary 
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GRAND CHAPLAIN’S LETTER  

Psalm 36:5-7 

 

Your loving kindness O lord  

Extends to the heavens, 

Your Faithfulness reaches the skies  

Your righteousness is like the mountains of GOD  

O lord you preserve man and beast  

How precious is your loving kindness to GOD! 

And the children of man take refuge   

In the shadow of your wings. 

 

Psalm 116:5 

  

Gracious is the lord and righteous; 

Yes, our GOD is compassionate! 

 

Heavenly father: 

You are so good to me, you forgive me, love me. You are a perfect example of how to love others 
when it can be hard!  Please teach how to be kind to one another, tenderhearted, forgiving, and how 
to be compassionate towards our fellow man, women and children.  Please open my eyes to 
see  those around me that are in need of my compassion. Compel me to listen to them to hear there 
needs. Give me the heart to be interested in their troubles and provide for me the means to help 
them.     Amen 

 
 
 
F.L.T. 

Sara Fuhlbohm  

Grand Chaplin  

 



Coming events 
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AUGUST 

 1 Deadline for articles for September  
  The Wisconsin Odd Fellow 

 5 Grand Lodge Office Closed 

 7 Purple Heart Day 

 9-22 Grand Secretary out of the office for  
  Sovereign Grand Lodge Session 

 14-19 Sovereign Grand Lodge Sessions,  
  Winston-Salem, NC 

 19 Grand Lodge office closed 

 22 Grand Lodge office closed 

 26 Executive Committee Meeting,  
  Green Bay, 5:30 PM 

 27 Home Association Meeting,        
  Green Bay, 8:00 AM 

 

SEPTEMBER 

 1 Deadline for articles for October    
  The Wisconsin Odd Fellow 

 5 Labor Day – Grand Lodge office  
  closed 

 20  171st Anniversary of the Rebekah   
  Degree 

 22 Fall begins 

 24 136th Anniversary of the Patriarchs  
  Militant Degree 

OCTOBER 

 1 Deadline for articles for November  
  The Wisconsin Odd Fellow 

 18 Grand Trustees Meeting 

 31 Halloween  

Brother Steve Yoose 
37 year member 

Mississippi Valley Lodge #86 
Lancaster 
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Odd Fellow 
    Home 

Odd Fellow Home 

Tel. (920) 437-6523 

Friendship 
        Place 
Friendship Place 

Tel. (920) 593-7015 

Rebekah 
           Haven 
Rebekah Haven 

Tel. (920) 435-4810 

Odd Fellow 
Rebekah 

Home Association Inc 

1207 S. Jackson, Green Bay, WI 54301 

NEWS FROM THE ACTIVITY DEPARTMENT 

News from the Activity Department 
 
     We continue to enjoy the summertime here at Odd Fellows.  We take as 
many opportunities as we possibly can to get residents outside to enjoy the 
fresh air and sunshine.  This month we will have a few more opportunities to get 
outside and enjoy some special activities as well.  Thibby’s ice cream truck will 

stop by on the 8th and 22nd.  The ice cream treats are always a hit!  On 
Sunday August 21st there will be a “Drive to End Alzheimer’s” event.  The 
event is a fund raiser for the Alzheimer’s Association and we benefit by 
a parade of classic cars driving through the Odd Fellow’s parking lot for 
our residents to see.   On August 26th we will be bringing back the Odd 
Fellow Campus Picnic.  It will be a fun filled day for residents, staff and 
families to enjoy.  Watch for more details. 

 
    This month we will be having entertainment by Don Bongers, 
Fernando, and Daniel Lovett.  There will be a couple of scheduled 
picnic activities that residents can sign up for.  We will be having 
our Art Class with Tonya, keyboard music by Maureen, and Christian music 
with David Gallagher.  We continue to watch the Brewers and now the 
Packers are starting.  We do have a lot of sports fans in the facility! 
 
     It won’t be long and I will need to start planning for our Halloween Trick

-or-Treat event as well as our Holiday events.  It may be a ways off, but I am always plan-
ning a few months in advance.  But until that time I plan to enjoy more of the summer 
while I can! 
Enjoy the rest of your Summer! 
 
 
Cindy Czechanski,                                                                                                                                                                                                    
Activity Director 
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NEWS FROM THE EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR  

Hello All! 

The summer is moving fast here at the Home Association. 

We are working quickly in preparation for a couple regu-

latory changes that will take effect this fall. In addition, 

CMS and the current administration have proposed sev-

eral significant changes to long-term care that are a little 

scary, but navigable with the right team and the right 

plan in place. I am confident that team is already in place 

to get us through the changes smoothly.  

We are continuing to work towards 

recovery post-pandemic. Our team is dedicated and coming up with 

creative ideas to brighten up the days for our staff and residents.  Odd 

Fellow Nursing Home participated in a local golf outing and our team 

took 7th place! We will be bringing back the annual picnic for staff at 

the end of August as a last hoorah to the summer and a chance to let 

off some steam that we have built up over the past two years. 

While the regulatory powers that be are giving long-term care a difficult road ahead, we are optimistic and 

energized by the roadmap destination we have laid out for us. Our team is confident in our future and we are 

ready to hit the ground running! 

While it’s only been a few short weeks that I have been here, I am excited for the things we have coming 

down the pipeline. I look forward to sharing those in the coming months! 

 

 

Blessings, 

Dan-a 

Executive Director 
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                                           Odd Fellow & Rebekah Museum Board Meeting                                                                                       
May 21, 2022 

The meeting was called to order by president, Sharon Cunningham at 9:05 at the Odd Fellow & Rebekah  

Museum in Mineral Point, WI. 

Roll call of Museum Board members... 

• President-Sharon Cunningham-present 

• Vice President-James Heisner-absent 

• Sec./Treas.-Tom Heins-present 

• Rebekah board member-Chris Heins- present 

• Rebekah board member-Elizabeth Ebere-present 

• Grand Master-Jeff Jones-present 

A prayer was given by Elizabeth Ebere. 

Minutes of the July 17th, 2021 meeting were looked over.  Jeff Jones made a motion to accept the minutes as 
printed, seconded by Elizabeth Ebere. Motion carried. 

Treasurer’s report was given.  There was a balance of $7,009.11 in the checking account.  Track lights have 
been installed in 2 rooms in the museum at a cost of $1,029.46.  The lights have made a great improvement. 
A motion was made by Chris Heins, seconded by Jeff Jones to approve the treasurer’s report.  Motion car-
ried. 

A discussion on the status on the 501(C)3 took place. 

Tom Heins spoke about a concrete project that should be done at the back of the cottage to aid in diverting 
rain water. The project would cost about $1,000.00.  A motion to proceed with the project was made by 
Chris Heins, seconded by Jeff Jones, motion carried. 

Chris Heins brought up replacing the display case doors with sliding glass doors. After some discussion, Chris 
Heins made a motion to get prices for the door replacements. Elizabeth Ebere seconded the motion and the 
motion carried.  There are a total of 14 doors to be replaced. 

Tom Heins reported that the High School students had helped members on May 4th to 
spruce up the yard.  They helped spread mulch, trimmed bushes, raked up leaves and 
picked up sticks. Jeff Jones made a motion to send $50 to each of the classes in-
volved.  Elizabeth Ebere seconded the motion.  Motion carried. 

Tom Heins reported that Mary Curtis has donated a bench for the back yard in memory of 
her two husbands. 

There was some discussion on starting a Shrine Lodge. Maybe it could be in conjunction with 
the Great Lakes Jurisdiction Lodges. 

Elizabeth presented a bill for $363.12 for her mileage and room.  The bill was paid. 

The next Museum Board Meeting will be July 16, 2022 at 10:00 AM in Mineral Point. Members should bring a 
dish to pass, brats and hamburgers will be furnished. 

Being no other business, Jeff Jones made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Tom Heins.  Motion carried.  The 
meeting adjourned at 10:00 AM. 

 
In F, L, & T, 

Thomas Heins, Sec. 
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               Odd Fellow & Rebekah Museum General Meeting                                              

May 21, 2022 

The meeting was called to order by board president, Sharon Cunningham at 10:10 
AM.  A prayer was offered by Chris Heins. 

Tom Heins gave a report on what has been done this last year at the museum. Track 
lighting has been put in 2 of the museum rooms. Shrubs and flowers have been 
planted outside and a bench to sit on has been donated. 

Sharon Cunningham talked about possibly starting a Shrine Lodge with the Great Lakes Jurisdictional Mem-
bers. 

Indiana Museum is looking for artifacts for their Odd Fellow Museum.  Joel Gosse   informed us that Loren 
Farrey had been working with the Downsville museum and they were also interested in getting some arti-
facts. 

There was much discussion on the need for monetary and artifact donations from our 
lodges. We were reminded that the museum belongs to all of us not just Mineral Point 
Iowa Lodge #1.  

 A discussion took place on who owns the land and museum buildings.  Tom and Sharon 
will search to find the deeds for the property. 

Being no further business, Jeff Jones made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Joyce Proulx. Motion carried. 
The meeting adjourned at 11:40 AM.   A lunch was served by Mineral Point Rebekah Lodge #147and was en-
joyed by all. There were 12 members present. 

 

In F.L. & T 

Tom Heins, Sec. 

Odd Fellow Rebekah Home Association Inc 

Board of Directors Annual Meeting 

June 13, 2022 Comfort Suites 

Roll Call of Board of Directors: 

Board of Directors Present 

Richard Proulx, President; Patricia Mott, Vice President; Denise Olsen, Secretary; Loren 

Cunningham; Ellen Tews; Thomas Heins; Richard Smith; and Jeffery Jones, Grand Master 

Associate Members: Chuck Londo and Dale Stevenson 

Home personnel: Charlene Everett and Dan-a Kohn 

Board President Richard Proulx opened the annual meeting with an explanation of the work 
of the board and its responsibility for overseeing the work of the CEO. The CEO is responsi-
ble for the day-to-day operations of the Odd Fellow campus. He explained that Char is retir-
ing and that we have hired a new individual, Dan-a Kohn, to serve as executive director. She 
will begin work on Wednesday, June 15.  Char will be helping Dan-a transition into the posi-
tion for as long as is needed for a smooth transition.  Cont. on pg. 10 
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Dick then introduced the board members. Char was introduced to give an overview of the 
nursing home operation. She began by explaining her excitement about her plans for re-
tirement after working in the healthcare industry for 52 years. For a long time she was not 
ready to retire but the increasingly negative atmosphere influencing healthcare has 
strengthened her decision. She gave great support to our new executive director and em-
phasized how smart she is and her ability to turn facilities around. Instead of dwelling on 
the current difficulties in health care throughout the U.S., she chose to emphasize the 
last 12 years. She started with OFH as the Nursing Home Administrator. Shortly after she 
was hired, Trudey Peterson left her position and Char was approached by Dick and Loren 
who asked if she would be interested in becoming the CEO. It has been an exciting and 
challenging time with the renovation and restoration projects, purchasing and selling 
bed licenses, and fantastic census numbers and poor census numbers. While it’s been a 
roller coaster, the peaks have been amazing. She is confident that OFH will turn around 
from the current staffing crises, low census numbers, and the cuts in Medicare and Med-
icaid reimbursements. In spite of what is reported in the national news, OFH has both 
amazing staff and residents. We had thirteen National Guardsmen assigned to OFH for 
thirteen weeks, working with the residents to help with staffing. They provided a bright spot during all the 
anxiety of Covid. This was made possible through our relationship with Bellin Hospital. She warned that we 
are entering a new phase in healthcare where things are going to be different than they have been. Jody 
Tews asked how the merger between Bellin and Gunderson Health systems would affect the 
partnership between Bellin and OFH. Char believes the partnership will be strengthened. 
During Covid, the hospitals experienced a backlog of Covid positive patients who were ready 
to be discharged, but nursing homes wouldn’t take them. Also, during Covid, people realized 
they could go home and still recover successfully with the help of home health agencies. 
Fewer referrals are being sent to nursing homes. Change is occurring and it is scary and   
economically disastrous, but nursing homes will figure it out. Currently, OFH and the hospi-
tals are working on ways to strengthen the bond between them.                                                                      
Question: Is the nursing home open to visitors? The nursing home is open for visitors who 
must register, answer some questions and have a machine record their temperatures. Masks 
must be worn. Jeff offered the opportunity to tour the nursing home to members of other juris-
dictions.                                                                                                                                       

Char reiterated that she has been honored to serve at our nursing home and has enjoyed her time there. 
Dick offered high praise for the leadership Char has provided to the facility.                   

A by-law change, which has been published, according to our rules, in The Wisconsin Odd Fellow magazine, 
needs to be acted upon. It reads:                                                                                                                                  
Sec. 15.13. Number, Tenure and Qualifications. There shall be eight ten (10) Directors, including the Grand 
Master by virtue of office, and seven nine (9) Directors consisting of four Five (5) Rebekahs and three Four 
(4) Odd Fellows, who need not be delegates to the session. Odd Fellow and Rebekah 
members shall be elected for a three-year term, with the term of at least one Direc-
tor from each unit of the Order to expire each year. This provides for continuity of 
the Board. Each director shall hold office until his/her successor has been elected 
and qualified.  

There being no questions about the change, Dick called for a negative vote, anyone 
who does not want to see the by-law change occur. He asked for a standing vote. There being no negative 
votes, the by-law change was unanimously approved.                 

 
Cont. on pg 11 
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Dick went on to describe the Board’s work which includes knowledge of the financial information, the HIPAA 
regulations, and the differences between RCAC and long term care. The more information a Board member 
acquires, the more valuable they are in the decision-making process.  

This is the only board in the Wisconsin Odd Fellow organization that has a method for dismissing a board  

member who doesn’t meet board requirements. 

If there are no other questions from the membership, this portion of the meeting  

will adjourn and the board will have a brief meeting. 

Grand Master Jeff announced, for the benefit of the Rebekahs who were not part of  

the Grand Lodge session, that there are two raffles to support the Wisconsin Honor  

Flight, two puzzle pictures, and a fun “guess how many fishing lures are in the jar”  

being held in the back of the room. 

Tom Heins suggested we give a big hand of applause for Char and the work she has  

done. 

Home Board meeting: President Dick opened nominations for officers of the board  

for president, vice president and secretary/treasurer. The additional two board  

members will be appointed by  Grand Master Jeff on Tuesday. Tom Heins moved to  

keep the same officers. Motion seconded by Loren Cunningham. Motion carried. 

Dick expressed his pleasure that Dan-a will be starting as our new executive director on 

Wednesday, June 15, recognizing that there will be changes from our association with  

Char. 

Loren Cunningham moved and Jeff Jones seconded to close the meeting. Motion  

carried. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Denise Olsen, secretary 

 



 

Resolution 1 

 

 Be it resolved that the Grand Lodge of Wisconsin establish a reimbursement program for the  

 Odd Fellow Lodges of Wisconsin for the year beginning July 2022 through May 2023 limited 

 to $500.00 per Lodge. 

 

 Purpose 

 

 To assist our lodges in their community service efforts, be it resolved that the Grand Lodge 

 of Wisconsin will provide a one-time reimbursement to Odd Fellow Lodges within the  

 Jurisdiction of Wisconsin for up to $500.00 following the criteria set forth below. 

 

 Application for reimbursement must include documentation of the expense to be  

 reimbursed and must be received by the Grand Secretary no later than May 31, 2023, to  

 qualify (see attached form). 

 

 The funds to be used for the reimbursement, total not to exceed $8,000.00, will be added to 

 the operating budget for 2022-2023. 

 

 Approval of the application(s) will be given by the Grand Master and the Grand Secretary. A copy  

 of the application will be returned with the reimbursement check. The original application 

 with signatures of approval will be retained by the Grand Secretary. 

 

 Acceptable Criteria (any or all may apply) 

 

  Donations or expenses related to participation on a community project 

  Lodge building repairs 

  Sponsorship of an Educational Youth Pilgrimage candidate 

  Scholarship awards 

  Membership drives 

  Open House at the Lodge Hall  

 

 Non-acceptable Criteria 

 

  Standard lodge operating expenses, i.e., heat, electric or water bills 

  Per capita dues 

  Donations to standard Odd Fellow programs at the Wisconsin or International level 
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Resolution 2  

Wisconsin Honor Flight Donation(s) 

 

 “The purpose of the Honor Flight Network is to ensure that World War II, Korean War, Vietnam  

 War and terminally ill Veterans from any war have the opportunity to see the memorials that  

 have been erected in their honor. (Badger) Honor Flight provides all amenities to the Veterans, 

 including all transportation, shirts, jackets, hats, and meals. Everything is free to the Veterans  

 because of how much they have sacrificed for this great country already. The only money  

 Veterans need is if they want to buy a souvenir for themselves.”  

 https://www.wisconsinhonorflight.org/ The Wisconsin Honor Flight is a branch of the Honor  

 Flight Network https://www.honorflight.org/ 

 

 Whereas there are a number of our members in all branches of our Order who have honorably 

 served the United States of America in the Armed Forces, whether Army, Navy, Marines, Air   

 Force, or Coast Guard; 

 

 Whereas there is no cost to participate in the Honor Flight; 

 

 Whereas the Honor Flight Network does accept donations from non-veterans to cover those  

 expenses; 

 

 Whereas Wisconsin currently has six different Honor Flight hubs throughout the state (see  

 attached map) 

  Northwest (Superior Area) http://www.honorflightnorthland.org/ 

  North Central (Wausau Area) http://www.neverforgottenhonorflight.org/ 

  Northwest/Central (LaCrosse Area) http://www.freedomhonorflight.org/ 

  Northeast (Fox Valley/Green Bay Area) http://www.oldgloryhonorflight.org/ 

  South Central (Madison Area) http://www.badgerhonorflight.org/ 

  Southeast (Milwaukee Area) http:/www.starsandstripeshonorflight.org/ 

 

 And, whereas there are Odd Fellow and/or Rebekah Lodges in each of those six hubs; 

 

 We, the 2021-2022 appointed Grand Lodge Committee for Wisconsin Honor Flights, resolve  

 that the Grand Lodge of Wisconsin contribute $1,000.00 to each of the six hubs for the year  

 2022, for a total donation this year of $6,000.00. 



LODGE HAPPENINGS 
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Pictured: Brother Jon Buck, Badger State #11 & Crystal Rebekah #45 and 

Brother Frederick Kropp, Wauona #132 & Mineral Point Rebekah #147  
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LODGE HAPPENINGS 
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Greeting, Brothers and Sisters,  

First let me say I hope that each of you have been stay-
ing safe and healthy and that you are all back meeting in 
person, opening the lodge room doors and letting the 
public know what a great organization this is.  

As I write my last newsletter as Sovereign Grand Mas-
ter, I just want to say what an honor and pleasure it has 
been to represent each one of you and this great Order. I 
want to thank the Representatives for putting their trust 
in me to be your Sovereign Grand Master. I must say 
that the courtesies that have been extended to me and 
my wife Cindy on our visits to the many Jurisdictions 
has been outstanding, everyone has made us feel like we 
are truly their Brothers and Sisters. In visiting these Ju-
risdictions, I have learned ways to make meetings go a 
little smoother and quicker, noting that we can all learn 
something from each other no matter how big or small 
we are.  

I know that Covid-19 has slowed down our progress, as 
many of us has been unable to attend meeting and lodg-
es stayed closed to keep our members safe, and I know 
we have lost several good members over the past 2 
years to Covid-19, and we need to keep their families in 
our prayers and our hearts.  

During my trip to Arlington National Cemetery to lay 
the wreath at the Tomb of the Unknown Solider, and 
during my speech in the amphitheater, you catch your-
self thinking what an honor to stand where many Presi-
dents of the United States have stood and gave similar 
speeches and we are there giving this speech to our 
Brothers and Sisters because of the brave members of 
our armed forces that gives us the freedom to do these 
types of things.  

It has been a wonderful 4 years working with the great 
leaders of the other branches, President Kathy, General 
Mike and Lady President Margaret.  

I hope that I have represented my Brothers and Sisters 
and our Order with pride and dignity and will leave this 
office to the incoming Sovereign Grand Master with as 

few as problems as possible and look forward to work-
ing with her in the coming year.  

I would like to thank all the members who have help 
during the past year when they have been asked. I 
would like to thank my Odd Fellows Lodge and Rebek-
ah Lodge for all they have done for me these past 4 
years and for all the support from all the branches in my 
home Jurisdiction of Ohio.  

To the Executive Committee, Deputy Sovereign Grand 
Master Michelle Heckart, Sovereign Grand Warden 
John Cupp, Sovereign Grand Secretary Terry Barrett, 
Sovereign Grand Treasure Harrell Ward Jr., Past Sover-
eign Grand Master Wes Nelson. Thank you for all your 
hard work and support this past year, we have worked 
well as a team.  

To all my appointed officers, Sovereign Grand Marshal 
Steven Wright, Sovereign Grand Conductor Gerald 
Workman, Sovereign Grand Chaplain Neville Richen, 
Sovereign Grand Guardian James Edwards, Sovereign 
Grand Messenger Thomas Calabrese, Aide-de-Camp 
Brig. Gen. Paul McAfee, and Ambassador of Goodwill 
Charles Carson, thank you for taking these positions for 
me and for all your support.  And finally, to my wonder-
ful wife Cindy who has traveled with me for the past 4 
years and been there to keep me in line and help with 
whatever was needed. I look forward to seeing old 
friends and meeting some new ones at the upcoming 
sessions in August in Winston-Salem. As always, if 
there is anything, we can do to help any member, please 
let us know and remember,  

BE THE PERSON WHO MAKES  EVERYBODY 

FEEL LIKE SOMEBODY.  

Fraternally,  

Charles E ‘Chuck’ Lusk  

Sovereign Grand Master  

Office of the  

Sovereign Grand Master  

Independent Order of Odd Fellows  

July 2022  

“we seek to improve and elevate the character of mankind”  
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Dear Sisters and Brothers:  

Greetings to all of you,  

We are firmly in the season of celebrating accomplish-

ments; the time that is the culmination of dreams, wish-

es and hard work. School years are ending, students are 

graduating, and many choose to marry at this time. This 

is also the moment when my year as President of the 

I.A.R.A. is coming to a close. I plan to leave today for 

the first of my last two jurisdictional visits for the year 

2021-2022. It is a bittersweet moment of time as I look 

back at the memories of this year that I will cherish for-

ever. I will never forget the azure blue sky at The Cana-

dian War Memorial, a blue so striking it didn’t seem 

real. I will never forget Lorna Hemphill picking me up 

in Sacramento without President Mary Sellars who was 

sick with Covid and could not preside at her session. I 

will treasure the memory of Linda Thompson in her 

Minions costume at the Arizona session in Nevada, hav-

ing fun with her pranks. I will always remember the Re-

bekah Assembly of Alberta marching in to their session 

in perfect form, my first visit to Canada post-Covid. I 

will treasure a snapshot in my mind of Sovereign Grand 

Master Chuck Lusk beaming with pride at the Ohio Ses-

sion, his home jurisdiction. The most fun was twisting 

with Lady Margaret Gardner in Nashville at General 

Commanding Michael Bowers Testimonial. We won the 

dance contest!  

I have memories too numerous to mention here, but 

know that all who I crossed paths with this year in my 

travels are remembered with love. It is always a happy 

moment when I come down the escalator in an airport to 

find a familiar face smiling up at me or a new friend 

vigorously waving at me, letting me know I’m not alone 

in a strange place. We do that for each other in this Or-

der and it means so much to a tired traveler. My deepest 

joy this year was at my Testimonial in Boston in late  

 

 

March. To say I was nervous about the event was an 

understatement. The hotel was closed for over a year, 

the deposit was returned, and it was not until Doreen 

Slaney and I traveled to the hotel in late January that I 

knew we were having the event. And what a party it 

was. Although I was too nervous to eat (thank you Mira 

Pittman for the ice cream) I loved every minute of the 

three days. The turnout was huge, the food was deli-

cious, the band was tremendous, and love filled the air 

at The Sheraton Boston. Thank you all for the joy you 

brought to Boston.  

My executive committee was hardworking this year and 

I am proud of all we accomplished in those meetings. 

Thank-you Ruth, Ellen Jean, Elizabeth and Sue. And 

most of all thank you, Neville. You proved to be my 

inspiration and rock as you took care of business here in 

our hill top home in Tom Nevers. I love the way you 

and Tobago waved good-bye to me from Children’s 

Beach as the ferry passed by taking me to destinations 

far away. I loved being President, but I am now ready to 

do the final preparations for Sessions in August in Win-

ston-Salem. I hope to see you all there.  

Together We Can Strengthen Our Roots.  

Fraternally,  

s/ Kathy Richen  

President I.A.R.A.  

Office of the President  

International Association  

of  

Rebekah Assemblies  

I.O.O.F.  July 2022  
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Greetings,  

As this will be my last I.O.O.F. Newsletter as General 

Commanding, I want to start by saying Thank You to all 

Chevaliers, Ladies, Brothers, Sisters and Youth of our 

Order for making my journey through the General Mili-

tary Council offices a great one, without you it would 

have been impossible. To the jurisdictions for their sup-

port and courtesies extended to me on my visitations 

and travels. To the jurisdiction of Tennessee for your 

unwavering love and support. A special Thank You to 

my family for allowing me the time to do this journey. 

A big Thank You to Lt. Gen. Greta Bowers and Maj. 

Gen. Glenn Adcock for your countless hours of being 

my GPS system getting me to where I’m supposed to be 

and on time, what some trips that we have had. To my 

Officers and Executive Committee for taking your posi-

tions and stepping up to the plate when you were needed 

and all of your hard work. To General Earl on your up-

coming year I wish you all the best and if I can be of 

service to you please don’t hesitate to call on me.  

We have made a lot of changes to the Order in the last 

couple of years and especially this past year with the 

merging of the Ladies Auxiliary Patriarch Militants, 

working on a new PM Ritual, working on the new Uni-

form Regulations and revising the Sword Manuel. These 

will be by no means perfect, but we have to start some-

where, and a lot of work is still needed on these. A lot 

of work has gone into these items and a big shout of 

Thank You to the committees who work so hard on 

these you all did a great job.  

As we are preparing to come to Sessions in Winston 

Salem, NC in just a few weeks, now I hope everyone 

has made their hotel reservations and registrations as the 

time is quickly approaching. I encourage everyone who 

is able to please come by and take a few minutes and 

visit the Youth Days at sessions this year. Please plan 

on attending their banquet to help and show support for 

these Youngsters. The more support that we can give 

these Youths the more promising that they will become 

Rebekahs and Odd Fellows when they are old enough.  

We are wrapping up our last few visitations to jurisdic-

tions and events around the country in the next few 

weeks. Once again thank you to the jurisdictions and my 

Officers for your help and work this year. We have ex-

perience new friendships as well as renewed old ones in 

our travels this year. We have gotten to see an abun-

dance amount of countryside, experience a lot of differ-

ent cultures and foods in our travels.  

Last but not least, every year the leaders of the Interna-

tional say that they have the best co-partners and I’m 

sure that this is true but these past four years I could not 

have asked for any better crew than has been with me. 

We have shared many experiences, meals, laughs and a 

lot of hard work together a lot of times at visitations and 

travel. Brother Chuck, Sister Kathy and Lady Margaret 

and I have had so much fun on our journeys together 

and the friendships that we have made together that will 

last for a lifetime. I’m proud to stand by you and call 

you my Brothers and Sisters. Wishing nothing but the 

best for you in the future, what a ride we have had.  

Be the person who makes everybody feel like some-

body; Together we can strengthen our roots; Unity; & 

Family Love.  

Chivalrously,  

General Michael Bowers  

 

Office of the General Commanding  

General Military Council, Patriarchs Militant  
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Shirt Order Form  

   Make checks payable to and mail to:  

     Heckart Testimonial Committee  

       Attn: Marty and Sue Zylstra  

           211 Thornton Avenue  

          Des Moines, IA 50315  

  Men  

Size: __Small __Medium __Large __XL __2XL __3XL __4XL  

Color: __Red __White __Blue  

Price: $25.00 S-XL $27.00 2XL-4XL  

 

Women  

Size: __Small __Medium __Large __XL __2XL __3XL __4XL  

Color: __Red __White __ Blue  

Price: $20.00 S-XL $22.00 2XL-4XL  

Name: ________________________________________________________________________  

Address: ______________________________________________________________________  

City, State, Zip Code _____________________________________________________________  

Phone Number: _________________________________________________________________  

Email: _________________________________________________________________________  

 

 

  Paid: $______ Cash     $______ Check #________  
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MISTY’S  
Recipe Exchange 

LET’S SHARE RECIPES! 

ANYONE WISHING TO 

SHARE A  RECIPE  PLEASE 

SEND A COPY OF THE 

RECIPE AND A PICTURE 

TO  

TERESA AT 

grandlodge@ioofwi.org   
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 LODGE DIRECTORY 
 GRAND LODGE OFFICERS FOR 2021-2022 

 
Jeffery M. Jones…………………………………………………………………………………………………………………….Grand Master 

181 Sunset Ave., PO Box 427, Footville, WI 53537, 608-931-7335, wioddfellowjeff@gmail.com 

Dale J. Stevenson……………………………………………………………………………………………………...Deputy Grand Master 

5807 S. County Rd. D, Beloit, WI 53511, 608-931-2586, djs4300@yahoo.com 

Tom Heins……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………Grand Warden 

309 Harris St., Mineral Point, WI 53565-1012, 608-987-3011 or 608-574-7260 

Joyce M. Proulx, 2026…………………………………………………………………………………………………………Grand Secretary 

1304 S. Webster Ave., Green Bay, WI 54301-2502, 920-406-9860, grandsecretary@ioofwi.org 

Loren Cunningham, 2023…………………………………………………………………………………………………..Grand Treasurer 

N554 Schoepp Rd., Lot 13, Sauk City, WI 53583, 608-448-9262, lmcunningham73@gmail.com 

Sara Fuhlbohm…………………………………………………………………………………………………………………..Grand Chaplain 

347 S. Locust St., Reedsburg, WI 53959, 608-495-4290, sfuhlbohm@gmail.com 

Jonathan Buck…………………………………………………………………………………………………………………….Grand Marshal 

N81W18346 Tours Dr., Menomonee Falls, WI  53051, 262-227-1001, buckinghamphoto@gmail.com 

Donald McKelvey……………………………………………………………………………………………………………..Grand Conductor 

1101 Bemis Rd., Lancaster, WI 53813, 608-723-4393 

James L. Heisner………………………………………………………………………………………………………………..Grand Guardian 

5000 State Rd. 39, Mineral Point, WI 53565, 608-987-2992 

Rick Jerry……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………..Grand Herald 

1005 Saint Charles Dr., Green Bay, WI, 54311-5833, 920-621-5188, swenskimenski@yahoo.com 

Thomas C. Heins………………………………………………………………………………………….Immediate Past Grand Master 

309 Harris St., Mineral Point, WI 53565-1012, 608-987-3011, 608-574-7260  

Loren M. Cunningham, 2024……………………………………………………………………………………Grand Representative 

N554 Schoepp Rd., Lot 13, Sauk City, WI 53583, 608-448-9262, lmcunningham73@gmail.com 

 

                                                                         GRAND TRUSTEES                                                                 Term Exp. 

Richard “Dick” G. Proulx…………………………………………………………………………………………………………………….2025 

490 Tyrolian Dr., Green Bay, WI 54302-5143, 920-468-1436, dickproulx@gmail.com 

Loren M. Cunningham……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………….2023 

N554 Schoepp Rd., Lot 13, Sauk City, WI 53583, 608-448-9262, lmcunningham73@gmail.com 

Richard Smith…………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………...2024 

109 Dean Rd., Belgium, WI 53004-9523, 262-476-5085, rsmith23@wi.rr.com 

Jeffery M. Jones…………………………………………………………………………………………………………………..Grand Master 

181 Sunset Ave., PO Box 427, Footville, WI 53537, 608-931-7335, wioddfellowjeff@gmail.com 

Joyce Proulx…………………………………………………………………………………………………………………….Grand Secretary 

1304 S. Webster Ave., Green Bay, WI 54301-2502, 920-406-9860, grandsecretary@ioofwi.org 

 

The next Grand Lodge Session will be held June 11-14, 2023 

at the Comfort Suites, Green Bay, WI 
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ODD FELLOW LODGE DIRECTORY 

BARABOO—BARABOO LODGE #51, Meets the 2nd 
& 4th Mon. (except Jan. & Feb.) at 7 PM., 1210 9th 
St. Steve Niles, N.G.; Sharon Cunningham, Sec’y, 
N554 Schoepp Rd., Lot 13, Sauk City, WI 53583, 920-
264-2145 

COLUMBUS—TRI-COUNTY LODGE #40, Meets the 
1st Wed. for business and 3rd Wed. for social 
(except July & Aug.) at 7 PM., 131 W. James St., Paul 
Larson, N.G.; Rick Raatz, Sec’y, 232 S. Birdsey St., 
Columbus, WI 53925., 608-622-0892.,      wioddfel-
lows40@yahoo.com 

GREEN BAY—GREEN BAY LODGE #19, Meets the 1st 
& 3rd Thurs. at 6:30 PM., 1144 Radisson St., Tami 
Adams, N.G.; Rick Jerry, Sec’y, 1144 Radisson St., 
Green Bay, WI 54302., 920-621-5188 

HAYWARD—HAYWOOD LODGE #333, Meets the 
3rd Wed. at 6 pm (except June & July), IOOF Hall, 
the corner of 2nd and Main, Steve Longtine, N.G.; 
Ward Winton, Sec’y, PO Box 425, Hayward, WI 
54843, 718-634-3763 

JANESVILLE—WISCONSIN LODGE #14, Meets the 
1st Sat. at 11 AM & 3rd Mon. at 7 PM (year round) 
& 3rd Sat. at 11 AM (except May—Sept.), 22 N. 
Main St., R.J. Simon, N.G.; Aimee Simon, Sec’y, 22 N. 
Main St., Janesville, WI 53545 

LANCASTER—MISSISSIPPI VALLEY LODGE #86, 
Meets the 2nd & 4th Tues. at 7 PM (April-Oct., ex-
cept July & Aug.) and 2nd & 4th Tues. at 1:30 PM 
(Nov.-March), 155 E. Main St., Platteville, WI , Steve 
Staskal, N.G.; Donald McKelvey, Sec’y, 1101 Bemis 
Rd., Lancaster, WI 53813., 608-723-4393 

MERRILL—JENNY LODGE #32, Meets the 3rd Thurs. 
at 7 PM., 820 1/2 E. First St. For information contact 
Richard Proulx 920-468-1436 

MILWAUKEE—BADGER STATE LODGE #11, Meets 
the 1st Thurs, at 7 PM & the 3rd Sat. at 9 AM 
(except July and Aug.), 4729 W. National Ave., Jon 
Buck, N.G.; Walter Kennison, Sec’y, 2863 N 56th,        
Milwaukee, WI 53210, walterkennison@yahoo.com 

 

 

MINERAL POINT—IOWA LODGE #1, Meets the 2nd 
Sat. at 11:30 AM (except June, July & Aug.) and the 
2nd Wed. at 7:30 PM (June, July & Aug.), 112 Front 
St., Joel Gosse, N.G.; Tom Heins, Sec’y, 309 Harris St., 
Mineral Point, WI 53565., 608-987-3001 

PORTAGE—WAUONA LODGE #132, Meets the 1st 
Tues. at 6:30 PM & the 3rd Tues. social meeting, 306 
E. Carroll St., Sara Fuhlbohm, N.G.; Arely Arias, Sec’y, 
306 E. Carroll St., Portage, WI 53901 

SHULLSBURG—JUSTITIA LODGE #12, Meets the 1st & 
3rd Thurs. (except July & Aug.) at 7:30 PM, 130 W. 
Water St., Michael Ubersox, N.G.; Charles N. Searles, 
Sec’y, 233 S. Kennedy St., Shullsburg, WI 53586., 563-
663-1954 

WISCONSIN RAPIDS—ENGEL FELLOWSHIP LODGE 
#91, Meets the 2nd Tues. at 7 PM & 3rd Tues. Potluck 
at 6 PM, 1930 7th St. So., Robert Liska N.G.; Fred 
Kronenberg, Sec’y, PO Box 41, Wisconsin Rapids, WI 
54494.,  715-325-5804 

REBEKAH LODGE DIRECTORY 

JOYCE PROULX…………………………………………………………
SPECIAL DISTRICT DEPUTY GRAND MASTER        
Grand Lodge of Wisconsin, 1304 S. Webster Ave., 
Green Bay, WI 54301-2502, 920-406-9860,    
grandsecretary@ioofwi.org 

GREEN BAY—GREEN BAY REBEKAH LODGE #185, 
Meets the 2nd & 4th Thurs. at 6:30 PM (except Jan., 
Feb. & the 4th Thurs. in Nov.), Odd Fellow Hall 1144 
Radisson St., Roberta Bierhals, N.G.; Denise Olsen, 
Sec’y, 2635 Bell Ct., Green Bay, WI 54301.,               
920-432-0500 

MILWAUKEE—CRYSTAL REBEKAH LODGE #45, Meets 
the 1st & 3rd Tues. at noon (one meeting Feb., 
March, July & Aug.), Odd Fellow Hall, 4729 W. Nation-
al Ave., W. Milwaukee, Patricia Mott, N.G.; Doris    
Potratz, PNG, Sec’y, 5421 Amberwood Ln., Greenfield, 
WI 53221-3203., 414-281-3762 

MINERAL POINT—MINERAL POINT REBEKAH LODGE 
#147, Meets the 1st Wed. at 11 AM at the Pointer Ca-
fé & the 3rd Wed. at 7 PM, 112 Front St. (except Jan. 
& Feb.), Mary Curtis, N.G.; Tom Heins, Sec’y, 309 Har-
ris St., Mineral Point, WI 53565., 608-987-3011 

NEENAH-MENASHA—BETTY REBEKAH LODGE 
#212,Meets the 2nd & 4th Tues. (except Jan. & Feb.) 
at 7 PM in member’s home (call lodge Sec’y), Nicole I. 
Hanson, N.G.; Jody L. Tews, Sec’y, 1340 Geneva Rd. 
#14, Menasha, WI 54952-3589., 920-720-0722 
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OFFICERS OF THE HOME ASSOCIATION BOARD 

1207 Jackson St., Green Bay, WI 54301 

       920-437-6523                   Term Exp. 

Richard “Dick” Proulx, President…………………2025 

490 Tyrolian Dr., Green Bay, WI 54302-5143  

920-468-1436, dickproulx@gmail.com 

Patricia Mott, Vice President……………………….2025 

208 E. Main St., Lake Geneva, WI 53147-1922 

262-248-8579, pat.mott@wi.rr.com 

Denise Olsen, Sec’y……………………………………..2023 

2635 Bell Ct., Green Bay, WI 54301-1715 

920-432-0500, dolsen39@hotmail.com 

Richard W. Smith………………………………………..2023 

109 Dean Rd., Belgium, WI 53004-9523 

262-476-5085, rsmith23@wi.rr.com 

Loren Cunningham……………………………………..2024 

N554 Schoepp Rd., Lot 13, Sauk City, WI 53583 

608-448-9262, lmcunningham73@gmail.com 

Thomas Heins……………………………………………..2024 

309 Harris St., Mineral Point, WI 53565-1012 

608-987-3011 or 608-574-7260 

Ellen Tews…………………………………………………..2023 

2549 Fond du Lac Rd., Oshkosh, WI 54902-7262 

920-540-0973, Ln2s@sbcglobal.net 

Tami Adams………………………………………………..2024 

429 Abrams St., Green Bay, WI 54302 

920-495-2801, tadams23@new.rr.com 

Charlene Everett………………………………………….2025 

W219 Bain Rd., De Pere, WI 54115 

920-360-1005 

Jeffery Jones………………………………...Grand Master 

181 Sunset Ave., PO Box 427, Footville, WI 53537 

608-931-7335, wioddfellowjeff@gmail.com 

ODD FELLOW MANOR 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

James Heisner, President…………………………….2025 

5000 State Rd. 39, Mineral Point, WI 53565 

608-987-2992 

David Knoke………………………………………………..2023 

6995 County Rd. A, Lancaster, WI 53813 

608-723-4534 

Steve Gierke, Director………………………………….2024 

17802 Hwy. A, Shullsburg, WI 53586 

 

Dale Stevenson…………………………………………….2026 

5807 S. County Rd. D, Beloit, WI 53511 

608-931-2586, djs4300@yahoo.com 

Sara Fuhlbohm…………………………………………….2027 

347 S. Locust St., Reedsburg, WI 53959,  

608-495-4290, sfuhlbohm@gmail.com 

Jeffery Jones………………………………….Grand Master 

181 Sunset Ave., PO Box 427, Footville, WI 53537 

608-931-7335, wioddfellowjeff@gmail.com 

YOUTH/SCHOLARSHIP COMMITTEE 

Sharon Cunningham, Chair……………………………….2023 

N554 Schoepp Rd., Lot 13, Sauk City, WI 53583 

920-264-2145, sharonkc73@gmail.com 

Jon Fuhlbohm……………………………………………………2025 

347 S. Locust St., Reedsburg, WI 53959 

608-393-7193, sacsp4@yahoo.com 

Dale J. Stevenson………………………………………………2024 

5807 S. County Rd. D, Beloit, WI 53511-9036 

608-362-0361, djs4300@yahoo.com 

Janice Hagerman………………………………………………2024 

208 E. Main St., Lake Geneva, WI 53147-1922 

262-248-8579, pat.mott@wi.rr.com 

Chris Heins………………………………………………………..2025 

309 Harris St., Mineral Point, WI 53565-1012 

608-987-3011 

Jeffery Jones………………………………………Grand Master 

181 Sunset Ave., PO Box 427, Footville, WI 53537 

608-931-7335, wioddfellowjeff@gmail.com 

MUSEUM BOARD 

ODD FELLOW REBEKAH MUSEUM 

112 Front St., Mineral Point, WI 53545 

Joel Gosse……………………………………………………….2024 

319 N. Chestnut St., Mineral Point, WI 53565 

kbetzgosse1@mac.com 

James Heisner, Vice President…………………………2023 

5000 State Rd. 39, Mineral Point, WI 53565 

608-987-2992 

Thomas Heins, Sec’y./Treas………………………………2023 

309 Harris St., Mineral Point, WI 53565-1012 

608-987-3011 or 608-574-7260 

Christine Heins…………………………………………………2024 

309 Harris St., Mineral Point, WI 53565-1012 

608-987-3011 

 



ATTENTION 

If you would like to receive your Wisconsin Odd Fellow by e-mail, please send your e-mail address to the 

Grand Secretary at  

grandsecretary@ioofwi.org    

We are trying to save some cost by e-mailing as many  

papers as we can. 

 
Grand Lodge Office Hours: 

8:30 A.M. to 3:00 P.M. 
To all Odd Fellow and Rebekah Lodges 

Please send your lodge items of interest, a list of 
your new members with their addresses and 

coming events to the: 
Editor of The Wisconsin Odd Fellow 

1304 S. Webster Ave. 
Green Bay, WI 54301-2502 
Telephone (920) 406-9860 

or e-mail: grandlodge@ ioofwi.org 
The items must be in by the first of the preceding 

month of issue. Thank you. 
PLEASE SEND CHANGE OF ADDRESS TO:  

grandsecretary@ioofwi.org 
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Elizabeth Ebere…………………………………………………2023 

2809 University Ave., Apt. 302, Green Bay, WI 54311 

920-883-2489 

Jeffery Jones………………………………………Grand Master 

181 Sunset Ave., PO Box 427, Footville, WI 53537 

608-931-7335, wioddfellowjeff@gmail. 

ENCAMPMENTS 

OFFICERS OF GRAND ENCAMPMENT 2021-2022 

Dale J. Stevenson……………………………….Grand Patriarch 

5807 County Rd. D, Beloit, WI 53511 

608-931-2586, djs4300@yahoo.com 

Rick Jerry………………………………….Grand Senior Warden 

1005 Saint Charles Dr., Green Bay, WI 54311-5833 

920-621-5188 

Jeffery Jones……………………………..Grand Junior Warden 

181 Sunset Ave., PO Box 427, Footville, WI 53537 

608-931-7335, wioddfellowjeff@gmail.com 

Sara Fuhlbohm………….…………………..Grand High Priest 

347 S. Locust St., Reedsburg, WI 53959 

608-495-4290, sfuhlbohm@gmail.com 

Richard Smith………………………………………..Grand Scribe 

109 Dean Rd., Belgium, WI 53004-9523 

262-476-5085, rsmith23@wi.rr.com 

Joyce Proulx..……………………………………Grand Treasurer 

490 Tyrolian Dr., Green Bay, WI 54302 

Sharon Cunningham…………………………...Grand Marshal 

N554 Schoepp Rd., Lot 13, Sauk City, WI 53583 

920-264-2145, sharonkc73@gmail.com 

Loren Cunningham………………...Grand Outside Sentinel 

N554 Schoepp Rd., Lot 13, Sauk City, WI 53583 

608-448-9262, lmcunningham73@gmail.com 

GRAND REPRESENTATIVE 

Richard Smith……………………………………………………...2023 

109 Dean Rd., Belgium, WI 53004-9523 

262-476-5085, rsmith23@wi.rr.com 

 

GRAND TRUSTEES 

Jeffery 
Jones………………………………………………………..2023 

181 Sunset Ave., PO Box 427, Footville, WI 53537 

608-931-7335, wioddfellowjeff@gmail.com 

The next Session will be held on June 14, 2023, at 

 the Comfort Suites, Green Bay, WI 

BARABOO—Northwestern Encampment #20 

Meets the 2nd & 4th Fri. at 8 PM, IOOF Hall,  

1210 9th St., Loren Cunningham, Scribe, N554  

Schoepp Rd., Lot 13, Sauk City, WI 53583 

608-448-9262 

GREEN BAY—Green Bay Encampment #17 

Meets 3rd Tues., at 7 PM, 1144 Radisson St. 

Rick Jerry, Scribe, 1144 Radisson St., Green Bay,  

WI 54302, 920-621-5188 

JANESVILLE—Rock River Encampment #3 

Meets the 1st Sat. at 10 AM, IOOF Hall, 22 N. Main 
St., Dale Stevenson, Scribe, 5807 S. County Rd. D, 
Beloit, WI 53511, 608-931-2586 

MILWAUKEE—Wisconsin Encampment #1 

Meets the 3rd Sat. at 10 AM, 4729 W. National 
Ave., Richard Smith, Scribe, 109 Dean Rd., Bel-
gium, WI 53004-9523, 262-476-5085 
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THE WISCONSIN ODD FELLOW 
Published monthly by the Grand Lodge of Wisconsin, Independent Order of 
Odd Fellows, 1304 S. Webster Ave., Green Bay, WI 54301-2502.  
Publication no. I S S N 0745-3728, USPS 688420. Periodical postage paid at 
Green Bay. 
POSTMASTER: Send address changes to The Wisconsin Odd Fellow, 1304 S. 
Webster Ave., Green Bay, WI 54301-2502. WE DO NOT HOLD OURSELVES 
RESPONSIBLE for any views or opinions expressed in the communication of 
our correspondents. 

Grand Lodge Office Hours: 
8:30 A.M. to 3:00 P.M. 

If you call before or after hours, 
Please leave a message so we can 

Return your phone call. 

JOYCE PROULX, Editor 
E-mail: grandlodge@ioofwi.org Phone: (920) 406-9860 

 
Single Subscription $14.00 per year 

Member 

“Devoted to the 
Interest of 

ODD FELLOWSHIP” 
“Promoting Odd Fellowship  

Through positive communication.” 

CANTONS 

DEPARTMENT COUNCIL OFFICERS 2021-2022 

Col. Jeffery Jones………………….Department Commander 

181 Sunset Ave., PO Box 427, Footville, WI 53537 

608-931-7335, wioddfellowjeff@gmail.com 

Lt. Col. Dale Stevenson………Deputy Dept. Commander 

5807 S. County Rd. D, Beloit, WI 53511 

608-931-2586, djs4300@yahoo.com 

Lt. Col. Richard Smith………………………….Dept. Adjutant 

109 Dean Rd., Belgium, WI 54003-9523 

262-476-5085, rsmith23@wi.rr.com 

Joyce Proulx……………..………………Dept. Quartermaster 

490 Tyrolian Dr., Green Bay, WI 54302 

Capt. Rick Jerry…………………………………….Dept. Inspector 

1005 Saint Charles Dr., Green Bay, WI 54311-5833 

920-621-5188, swenskimenski@yahoo.com 

Richard “Dick” Proulx……….………Dept. Judge Advocate 

490 Tyrolian Dr., Green Bay, WI 54302 

Capt. Nancy Curfman……………………………Dept. Chaplain 

PO Box 41, Fisher, IL 61843 

Lt. Col. Richard Smith…………………Dept. Aide to General  

Commanding 

109 Dean Rd., Belgium, WI 53004-9523 

262-476-5085, rsmith23@wi.rr.com 

 

Capt. Loren Cunningham…………Dept. Bannerette 

N554 Schoepp Rd., Lot 13, Sauk City, WI 53583 

608-448-9262, lmcunningham73@gmail.com 

Major Sharon Cunningham……………….Major First 

Battalion 

N554 Schoepp Rd., Lot 13, Sauk City, WI 53583 

920-264-2145, sharonkc73@gmail.com 

GREEN BAY—Canton Bay Verte #11 

Meets 3rd Sat. at 1:30 PM (except July & Aug.) 

1144 Radisson St., Contact: Capt. Joyce Proulx,  

Clerk, 490 Tyrolian Dr., Green Bay, WI 54302-5143 

920-468-1436 

JANESVILLE—Canton Black Rock #6 

Meets the 3rd Sat. at 10 AM, 22 N. Main St.,  

Contact: Lt. Col. Dale Stevenson, Clerk,  

5807 County Rd. D, Beloit, WI 53511 

608-931-2586 

MILWAUKEE—Canton Milwaukee #1 

Meets the 3rd Sat. at 11 AM, 4729 W. National  

Ave., Contact: Lt. Col. Richard Smith, Clerk,  

109 Dean Rd., Belgium, WI 53004-9523 

262-476-5085 

mailto:grandlodge@ioofwi.org

